Vienna Woods Swim and Tennis Club

P.O. Box 33

Vienna, VA 22183

September Newsletter

FALL STOCKHOLDERS’ MEETING: SATURDAY, SEPTEMBER 29, 2018
4:00 PM, RAIN OR SHINE, CLUB GROUNDS

If you cannot attend, please send in your postage-paid proxy card.

VOTING AGENDA FOR 2018 FALL STOCKHOLDER MEETING
RECOMMENDATION by the Board of Directors to amend the By-Laws to INCREASE the following:

Annual dues to $575 from $525 

BOARD NOMINATIONS
Two current Board Members are standing for re-election to one term (3 years):

A.J. Oskuie – Rules & Operations

Alan Currin – Tennis

Two Club members are standing for election to serve one term (3 years) as a new Board Member:

Sarah Guixens Kodrowski– Special Events

Mary Burrows – Swim Team

AJ currently serves as our President, and has worked closely with our pool manager, Nancy Wanzer, and other areas of the pool, such as outside maintenance. He is also one of our longest-tenured Board members and grew up at Vienna Woods. Alan is co-chair of our Tennis committee and works closely with his Board co-chair for Tennis, Doug MacCall, to make sure our tennis-playing members have a great facility to play on and a great coaching and teaching staff to work with.
Standing for election to a first three-year term is Sarah Guixens Kodroski and Mary Burrows. Sarah and her husband own the Dress Code in Vienna. Sarah will be volunteering by co-chairing the special events. Mary Burrows has already demonstrated a high capacity for serving as the chair of the Swim Team.  Mary has donated extra time already this year by shadowing the Board at meetings throughout this season and has been representing VW swim at the NVSL meetings. 

During the August 2018 board meeting, the board voted to increase the following:

Stock price $1600 from $1500

Rental annual fee $760 from $690

August guest pass $275 from $250

Non-Use fee $80 from $75

President’s Message – AJ Oskuie
Dear Members,

 
Alas, another great season at Vienna Woods has come to an end.  I hope that many of you were able to attend the packed Labor Day close down of the pool.  It was a stellar weekend and so bittersweet as a couple of tears were shed when the final whistle blew.  

I want to commend Nancy Wanzer (pool manager) and Dawn Dzurilla (snack bar manager) for leading their amazing staff during this summer!  I received numerous compliments on the overall functions of the pool throughout the year and it was a direct result of their leadership.  As a lifelong member of this pool, it makes me proud that we have two dedicated individuals that provide solid leadership. At the same time, they mold our kids in their first jobs and create lasting, positive memories for many families.  

Additionally, I say thank you to everyone involved in our programs across the board.  I am proud of our swim team (division 4 - 2nd place finish, division 4 relay carnival champions and double-digit representation in All Stars!), dive team (Division 1 co-champions!) and our tennis program continues to thrive across the board in our youth and adult programs!  We truly have it going on at this pool and we all should be proud of our accomplishments!

I wanted to personally thank Kellie Owens for her incredible leadership as our Vienna Woods swim team board member.  Kellie has demonstrated her passion for the pool and under her steady hand our swim program has thrived in all arenas. Kellie has turned over the reins to the capable hands of Mary Burrows and the transition has been seamless.  Kellie, thanks once again for being a pillar of greatness during your terms as a Vienna Woods board member and swim team rep!

As we turn to the off-season, we will address the leak in the pool in the immediate short term.  I do hope to have answers and what the repairs will run shortly.  As a board member for over 20 years, I am happy to report that we do financially plan for such events so we do not put a strain on our funds.  Under the stewardship of our treasurer, we are financially strong and ready for other capital improvements that we set forth under our 2, 5 and 10-year plans. 
 I am blessed to have a solid board of directors who have one goal in mind:  doing what is best for our members and making Vienna Woods Swim and Tennis Club the best in the area!  As usual, this mission continues to be accomplished.  We will continue to strive to do our best and I look forward to Memorial Day weekend 2019 when we are all back in the pool once again.

We look forward to seeing you at the Fall Stockholders' meeting.  If you have any questions about this update or anything related to the Club, please do not hesitate to let me know.  The best way to contact me is to send an email with “ATTENTION: President” in the subject line, addressed to AJ@Oskuie.com.
The Club’s Fall Stockholders’ Meeting will be held at the pool on Saturday, September 29, 2018, at 4:00 PM, rain or shine.
Treasurer – Dave Miller

It just happened to be Labor Day when I got a chance to put down some thoughts about this past summer and the year ahead for Vienna Woods.  This is one of my least favorite days of the year, the pool is closing, fall is on the way and school has started.  I have said in many ways, this is really New Year’s Eve, in my mind, as the new year really starts tomorrow.  

As many of you know, we had a challenging summer from a pool operations standpoint.  We discovered a large leak in the pool, which we currently believe is related to one of the water return lines.  The board made the call to limp through the balance of the season without taking the pool offline to repair the leak.   We will start those repairs in earnest this fall.  We do not currently know how involved the repair will be, but it will involve jack hammering concrete, which is never cheap.

One of the biggest tasks the board takes on in the off-season is to forecast our capital needs for the next season and the next several seasons.  But as other board members will tell you, I always say…every summer we are going to have a $20,000 unexpected expense, I don’t know what it is, but I just know we will have one and this summer’s pool leak unfortunately proves my point.

Several of the large capital items we know are in our near future are an asphalt overlay of the parking lot (approx. $90k) and a resurfacing of the tennis courts (approx. $250k).  Additionally, we have experienced some inflation in our annual operating expenses since our last dues increase 5 years ago.  With this as a backdrop, the board will ask you to approve a dues increase this fall.  The Board has recommended a $50 increase in Members annual dues.   Also approved at the August board meeting, a $70 increase in Summer Rental dues, representing an approximate 2% annual increase since our last increase 5 years ago, and a $100 increase in the stock price.  Finally, we will increase August Guest Passes $25 which will put us in line with other local clubs.  The goal was to raise $50k of additional annual revenue.  I believe with these increases, we will meet that goal.

Discussing dues increases is never a fun subject, I would much rather discuss how great the pop-up menu items were at the snack bar or how the Dive Team won the Division and the Swim Team won Divisional Relays.  I still believe Vienna Woods is the best swim and tennis club anywhere and the best place for kids young and old to spend their summers, I hope you believe so as well…. Thanks Dave Miller

Membership – Linda Andress
Below are a few reviews of our club on the web:

"Enjoying Independence Day at Vienna Woods! Having a great time, great staff, snack bar. :)" Yelp

“We love Vienna Woods and have been renters and member for a long time. VW has the best pool and snack bar by far of any pool we've been to (and we've been to many w/swim and dive team).” Facebook

As you may already know, with a great club, we have a long waitlist of over 900, which is aprox. 8-9 years to purchase a share.  Shares sold are dramatically lower, 27 (FY as of August 2018) to last year, 57 shares were sold.  Several of the shares sold were direct sales with the home or to a family member, which did not have an impact on the wait list. This season, 213 members chose to rent their share.

Be sure to note March 5, 2019, the dues payment/non-use fee is due.  A late fee is applied when the payment has not been received by the due date of March 5. For more information please read your dues statement mailed to you in early 2019 outlining the due date, and late fees.  This information is also on our website; www.viennawoods.org
Reminder - Club By-Laws permit a member to sell their memberships directly only to the purchaser of their home or to an immediate family member. When this situation applies, the member must contact the Club's business office (email gwomack@viennawoods.org or phone at 703-938-0005) to obtain the necessary paperwork for this transaction.
Again, many thanks to Gina Womack for doing a fantastic job of managing the daily business operation of our club, which includes replying to emails, selling shares, collection of dues, and processing staff payroll among many other duties.  
Swim Team – Mary Burrows
The Vienna Woods swim team had an outstanding season going 4-1 in dual meets in Division 4 this summer for second place overall.  Our team won the Division 4 Relay Carnival for the first time since 1989!  It was an exciting moment for the team, coaches and parents.  Vienna Woods was proud to send 11 relay teams and 10 individual swimmers to All Stars.  We saw 3 team records broken this summer!  There were many opportunities for our swimmers to participate and race in meets all season, from our scored Saturday meets to the epic Monday meets and even a Lollipop meet for our Mini Stars.

The swimmers had a lot of fun over the season enjoying many social events and pep rallies.  Activities included Bingo and Pizza night, Laser Tag, the season open Pasta Blast-off dinner, Cake Bake, going to a movie, pancake and bagel breakfasts and the ever-popular Lip Sync contest.  Swimmers of all ages participated in these awesome activities planned by our dedicated social committee. #bestsixweeksofsummer. 

Once again, we are offering a winter swim program on Sunday evenings at OakMarr to help our swimmers keep up their skills during the off season.  Registration information is available on the main Vienna Woods website under the Swim & Dive tab.  www.viennawoods.org Thank you to all of the parents and volunteers who helped make the season such a great one!


Dive Team – Lisa Campbell

We were so lucky to have a large dive team this year!  We had 72 boys and girls on our VW team.  Everyone learned new skills and we had a very successful dive season.  The Vienna Woods Dive team tied for the Division 1 Championship with Sideburn Run Pool.  We will certainly be back in Division 1 next year.  

The Vienna Woods All Star divers were Maddie Grosz, Noah Wanzer, Isa Readyhough, Mari Kodrowski and Dylan Paci.  Noah Wanzer was an All-Star Champion!

Thanks so much to all the coaches, parent volunteers and divers for a terrific season.  We are already looking forward to the 2019 season.

	Tennis – Tom Herman Pro

I’d like to thank all of you that participated in our tennis programs this year!  

If you are interested in participating in our fall programs, please refer to the web site www.viennawoods.org for details or contact me at ther222@aol.com.  If you’re interested in lessons. Private lessons are available during the week and on weekends. Lessons are $60/hour or a special price of $500 for a package of 10.  

Pickleball Mixer: Come out on Saturday, September 29th from 3-5pm for a fun pickleball mixer (all levels - free lessons for beginners at 2:00!) at the tennis courts. All registration fees and proceeds will benefit The Insight Shop, a nonprofit organization in Vienna that hosts workshops and free events on mindfulness, creativity, spiritual exploration, environmental stewardship, and navigating life transitions from birth to death. Their programs draw people from all walks of life and consistently receive the highest praise from students. Advance registration for this event is required at: https://insightshopva.com/class/pickleball-mixer-2018/  
Snack Bar – George Biles
The snack bar manager, Ms. Dawn Dzruilla and staff have done an amazing job this summer. The spontaneous Pop-up menu was especially a bit hit.

Want to work at the Snack Bar next Summer? Workers can start at age 14 and we have more than 50% of the staff come back year to year. If you're interested in working at the snack bar, check the club website for the application process in mid-January.


	


CLUB EMAILS:

NEW!!!   Sign up to receive periodic updates about your club on the Vienna Woods website, Home page, right side of the page.  Click the link “Sign Up for Club Emails” 

4 | Vienna Woods September 2018 Newsletter    www.viennawoods.org

